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At 6:30 p.m., President George Ammermann called the December 8, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board meeting to order.  Board members attending: George Ammermann, Bob Davis, Peggy Jones, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine, Travis Franke and Linda Bruno. Other GCMG attendees: Dave Elder and Gail Johnson.
Minutes The November 10, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report   Sandy Foss, in Bob Teweles’ absence, submitted his written report to the Board for November, 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of November 30, 2011 was $10,065.76. The report was approved subject to audit. 
Committee Reports
Education    Linda Bruno reported she is working on the seminar for March 24, 2012. There will be an update on information in January. 
She reported there are 5 members interested in the Greenhouse Management workshop in Brenham, Tx., on December 18. 
She continues to work on the development of a JMG program, It has been determined that Gina can’t train members for certification as a JMG specialist, but can train volunteers to help with the program.  There was discussion of joining Gonzales County MG and presenting a JMG certification program next year as there is no program scheduled  in 2012.  In the meantime, Gina will do training for the program and plans are underway to organize the sessions. 

Volunteer Opportunities   Carol Calentine reported the tree decoration contest went well. GCMG won second place. 

95 members and guests have signed up for the Christmas social. One more invitation with directions will go out this week via email.  The Class 23 graduation ceremony will be part of the program.  

An email will go out to ask members to sign up for the SASSR in February. The email should come out this month from Dale.  

Carol is asking for volunteers to continue signing the sign-in sheets at volunteer activities. 

Publicity   Peggy Jones reported all publicity for the year completed. There was discussion on setting up the tri-fold board at a business for publicity and education. Several possibilities were discussed. It was generally agreed to use the present Fire-wise display as it was relevant to the drought. Carol will call local banks to find a location. Peggy said she would  spruce up the Board. 

Dave said he is working on setting up his computer with contacts and information to take over the Publicity Chairman role in January. 

Speakers   In Doug’s absence, Linda reviewed the speakers scheduled for 2012. 

Jan. 19    Mark Gretchen on Bees and Honey Production

Feb. 18    Paul Cox on Toxic Landscape Plants

Mar. 18    Andy Chidster on Square Foot Gardening

Apr. 19    Joe Wait on Olive Tree Growing in Sequin

May 17    Mary Dunford on Using Herbs in Your Diet

Bob D. reported Don Hilbert, Vice President for 2012, is recovering from back surgery and may be out the first part of the year. Since Doug has speakers arranged, it should not cause any interruptions in programs. 

Ideas for future speakers were requested, and it was suggested to have a program on the drought.  Lexie Maxwell, from the Forest Service, was suggested as a speaker.  After discussion, it was further suggested this might be a good topic for the second major workshop in 2012. Rainwater collection could be added. It was proposed that fire departments might be interested in co-sponsoring. 
Class 23    Jose reported classes concluded yesterday.  20 students will graduate with 7 certifying at the graduation. Classroom hours totaled 64 hours, the requirement is 52 hours, which allowed students that had missed a class to complete the program. Hours have been coordinated with Dale.  Jose will coordinate with George and Pat on setting up the program for the Christmas Social. 
Unfinished Business  
2012 Budget   Everyone had received a copy of the draft budget via email with the written concerns from Treasurer, Bob Teweles.   George opened the discussion with concern for more information on itemized reporting of donations, what were donated funds and what were operating funds in expenditures. Linda reported this information is available but we will have to wait for Bob T. to return from his trip. There was discussion and consensus that the budget needed to be balanced. 
The first budget item discussed was liability insurance. Gail explained the process the Gonzales MG went through in exploring liability insurance. Linda and George reported the requirement for insurance started with the by-laws from the TMG, but that section has now been removed from the TMG by-laws. After further discussion, Jose made a motion to table purchasing liability insurance for now and removing it from the budget   Bob D. seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Next the Extension landscaping budget was discussed regarding the need for a drip irrigation system and cost. After discussion, a motion was made by Jose and seconded by Sandy to reduce the budget for the extension landscaping to $500. The motion carried. 
Jose recommended leaving the JMG budget alone, as it is a new and highly valued program which requires our support and the Board agreed. 

The Red Barn budget was discussed. This is the first year there has been a budget for the Red Barn. It was questioned by the Board why with all the volunteer hours we should be paying for the costs of the garden. Carol explained she is hoping to have a new relationship with the Barn and use the facilities for training. After discussion, it was agreed by the Board to drop the planned budget and that a more formal and Board driven agreement needs to be made before we change the present arrangement. The Board approved this change. 
The last item reviewed was the Guadalupe County Community Garden. Linda reported after Bob’s email, she agrees the budget needs to be cut and if monies need to be raised they will do that through fund raising projects. She suggested cutting the budget to $1000. The Board agreed. 
George asked that Sandy share the changes with Bob on his return. Bob will update the changes in the budget and the budget will be brought back to the Board for approval at the January Board meeting and then to the January membership meeting. Jose made a motion to bring back the draft for the January meeting for Board approval, Linda seconded it and the motion carried. 
Criminal Background checks.   After discussion it was decided the background information form will go out with an email from Dale as well as be posted on the website. All forms must be returned no later than the February 16th GCMG meeting. 

New business   

Certifications   Jose reported Gretchen Ricker, Mary Jeanne Lucky, Brandi Midkiff  and Barbara Gettig, class 22, will certify in January. 

Class 24 proposals    Jose said he is not proposing a decision on his 2 proposals at this time. He would like to further consider them with input from the class 24 coordinator, especially concerning location given the accumulated demands of cross county travel. There was a general discussion on the pros and cons of extending the session to an every other month schedule. At this time it is too late for publicity for one of the proposals.  The second one running over to 2013 could cause some reporting issues.  The discussion will resume in January. 
Announcements
None.
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:29 p.m.
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